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From: no_reply=ejaf.org@mail.salsalabs.net on behalf of David Furnish, Elton John AIDS 

Foundation <no_reply@ejaf.org>

Sent: Tuesday, December 13, 2016 8:00 AM

To: Haley, Nikki

Subject: Give the Gift of Love
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Dear Nikki, 
 
We really hope you will choose to support the Elton John AIDS Foundation’s 
lifesaving work this holiday season. Donations from friends like you make it 
possible for us to empower communities impacted most by HIV/AIDS.  
  
Thanks to you, we’re able to lift the voices of transgender people facing discrimination. 
Thanks to you, we’re able to increase access to HIV prevention and healthcare for countless 
people in this country and around the world. Thanks to you, we’re able to challenge unjust 
laws in states like North Carolina, and change attitudes about the importance of providing 
clean injection equipment to people struggling with drug addiction in places like Indiana that 
are experiencing a resurgence in heroin addiction.   
  
Together, we've done a lot – but we can do so much more. Together, we can end AIDS, once 
and for all.  
  
Donate today and our generous friends Andy Knight and Beau Gratzer will match up to 
$75,000 in donations.  
 
Wishing you a wonderful holiday season,  
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David Furnish 
Chairman 
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 P.S. Please visit www.ejaf.org to find detailed information about EJAF's mission and history 
and to make secure, tax-deductible, online donations in support of our work. 
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If you would like to unsubscribe from Elton John AIDS Foundation emails, 
you may do so at any time here 

 


